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Dear Friends,
Last year, the state of Illinois passed a provision called the Invest in Kids Act, allowing taxpayers to redirect their Illinois tax payments to contribute to scholarships for the school(s) of their choice (www.revenue.state.il.us/InvestInKids/).  Chicago West Side Christian School families benefited greatly from this new program, and we are excited about expanding the program for the upcoming school year.  Below are details showing both the benefit and need.


One of our great grandparents who is raising her great-grandson is very thankful for the scholarship support.  Because she is on a fixed income, she would not be able to keep her great-grandson at our school without the help provided.  She is grateful for a great school that her child can attend and appreciative that the scholarship program is providing that opportunity for him.  Another parent who recently suffered a debilitating stroke is relieved that her son can stay in our school even though she is no longer able to work.  She couldn’t do it without the help of the scholarship program.  As a school community, we are glad that the program offers financially struggling families a way to ensure their children can get the quality of education they deserve.  
 The scholarships will go to students whose families meet low income thresholds—students who are having difficulty affording a Christian school or who might otherwise not have the opportunity to attend a Christian school.  To fund those scholarships, the program allows taxpayers to reserve and receive tax credits of up to $1,000,000.
This is a tremendous opportunity to give more families the opportunity to access Christian education, and we want to give you as much information as possible to help you learn about this program and to encourage your involvement. 
	If you want to be a contributor …

	1. Go to http://mytax.illinois.gov.  To sign up for a My Tax Illinois account, go to Individuals and request an ID number.  You will receive it in 7 – 10 days and can then complete setting up your account.  When you set up your account, you will be able to select Chicago West Side Christian School as the recipient of your re-directed taxes for scholarship purposes.
2. When you have completed setting up your account, go to  https://childrenstuitionfund.org/contribute/.  Complete the form.  Direct your contribution to Children’s Tuition Fund of IL and scan your Contribution Authorization Certificate.  SGOs will then be responsible for granting scholarships to qualifying students. The tax credit scholarship program will run from January 1, 2018- December 31, 2022 (5 years).

3. An individual or corporate donor will receive a 75% credit on their donation for their Illinois taxes owed for 2018.*  Individual donors can direct their donations to a particular school.  Corporate contributions will go to general fund for non-public schools which could include Chicago West Side Christian School.

You get to direct where you want you tax dollars to be invested!  Directing payment of your taxes will allow more families to afford a faith-based education at CWSCS.



* 
Here is an example:  A person has $5,000 in tax liability to the state of Illinois and has $5,000 withheld throughout the year from paychecks. This person chooses to contribute $6,667 to the Children’s Tuition Fund of Illinois which will reserve him/her $5,000 in tax credits. The person will receive a $5,000 refund when he/she files taxes in recognition of his/her withholding and reserved tax credits.  A self-employed person who pays estimated taxes quarterly will be able to use credits to lower his/her quarterly payments.
Unlike voucher program in some other states, funds for scholarships for students in non-public schools in Illinois will only be available to the extent that contributors give and funds are therefore available for the SGO to award and distribute.
We are excited to participate in this new tax-credit program that has the potential to provide great benefit to many children.  We encourage you to set up an account ASAP If you are interested in learning more about either contributing or applying, please contact Mary Post (marypost@cwscs.org) or 773-542-0665.
Sincerely,
Mary Post, Co-Principal

Chicago West Side Christian School


1240 South Pulaski Road


Chicago, IL 60623


(773) 542-0665


www.cwscs.org





Year 2:


$130,180 in donations to the Children’s Tuition Fund (to date)


30 current students to receive 50 – 100% scholarship support 


28 current students who could receive 50 – 100% scholarship support if funding becomes available


12 potential new students who can enroll if funding becomes available for scholarships





Year 1: 


$68,000 in donations to the Children’s Tuition Fund (approved Scholarship Granting Organization)


16 students received 50 – 100% scholarship support








